
 

 

    

  

  

Is it April already? We hope you had an enjoyable break over Easter, and are now raring to go for spring.  
 
The DLC newsletter this month offers some useful and essential information on moderation for our Access to 
HE, so please do take the time to read carefully.    
 

  MODERATION INFORMATION

    

  

 

  

  UCAS APPLICATIONS

    

  
  

  
Remember it is not too late for learners 
still wishing to apply to university for 
September 2018 entry. 
 
Applications can be submitted to UCAS 
until 30th June 2018 however to receive 
the buzzword to apply through 
DistanceLearningCentre.com you must 
have completed and passed 6 Level 3 
credits on your Access to HE Diploma. 

  

UCAS Extra 
For learners who have already submitted their application and have used all 5 
choices but are not holding any offers; UCAS Extra started on 25th of February 
meaning there is no need to wait for clearing to apply to additional 

 



universities/courses. 
 
Below are some FAQ's about Extra from UCAS: 
Am I eligible to use Extra? 
You’re eligible for Extra if you’ve used all five choices in your application and you’re 
not holding any offers. This means that all your choices must be either unsuccessful, 
you’ve declined any offers or cancelled any choices you have not received decisions 
for. 
 
How will I know if I am eligible to use Extra? 
In the ‘Your choices’ section of Track the option to ‘Add an Extra choice’ will become 
available. 
 
Do I have to pay an additional fee to use Extra? 
No – providing you are definitely eligible for Extra, i.e. you’ve already used all five 
choices, you would have paid all you needed to when you submitted your application.
 
How do I add a course in Extra? 
You add an Extra choice in Track. If you’re eligible, you’ll see the ‘Add an Extra 
choice’ option in the ‘Your choices’ section. Click on this link and enter the details of 
the university and course – UCAS will then make your application available to them.
 
What if I’m still waiting for decisions from some of my choices when Extra 
opens? 
You don’t need to be ready to use Extra on 25 February. At whatever point you 
become eligible – up until early July – the ‘Add an Extra choice’ option will become 
available in Track. 
 
How many Extra choices can I make? 
There’s no limit to the number of times you can add an Extra choice to your 
application while Extra is running, but you can only ever have one being considered 
at a time. 
 
Will all the universities have places available in Extra for all their courses? 
Not necessarily; each university or college decides which of its courses (if any) it has 
available for Extra. 
They inform UCAS using an online system, and these courses can then be filtered in 
our search tool as courses available through Extra. 
 
How can I apply through Extra if the course I want isn’t available? 
If the course you want to apply for is not listed in the search tool as being available 
through Extra, but the university is happy for you to apply, you should ask the 
university to open the course in Extra for you. If they agree to do this, you’ll be able 
to add the choice through Track. UCAS can’t do this on behalf of the universities. 
 
If I want to use Extra, but I haven’t received decisions from some of my 
original choices what should I do? 
To be eligible for Extra, you must have used all five initial choices and not be holding 
any offers, or waiting for any decisions. If you’re still waiting for decisions from some 
of your choices but you’re certain you’re not interested in these anymore and you 
don’t want to wait for their decisions, you can cancel these outstanding choices in 
Track. The ‘Add an Extra choice’ option will then become available. You should think 
carefully before doing this because you won’t be able to reinstate these choices if you 
change your mind. 



 
Is it true that if the university or college doesn’t make a decision within 21 
days I have to replace them with another Extra choice? 
No, this isn’t the case. A university or college should try to make their decision in 
Track within 21 days, but sometimes they need longer. The ‘Add an Extra choice’ 
option will automatically become active again after 21 days. You must then decide 
whether to keep waiting for the university or college to make a decision, or to 
replace it with another choice instead. However, if you do replace it with another 
choice, this will prevent the university you are waiting for from making their decision.
 
Is there a deadline for when I have to reply to an offer I’ve received in 
Extra? 
Yes. If you receive an offer in Extra, the date you must reply by is shown in Track. 
You must reply by this date otherwise your offer will be automatically declined. 
 
If I’m offered a place through Extra, do I have to accept it as my firm 
choice, or can I accept it as an insurance choice and send my application to 
another university or college? 
You can only have one Extra choice at any given time, so if you receive an offer 
through Extra you must either accept it as your firm choice or decline it. If you 
decline the offer you’ll be able to add another Extra choice providing there’s still 
time. If you use Extra, you will never have an insurance choice. 
 
I’m applying for a different subject, can I change my personal statement? 
You can’t change your personal statement, so if you’re applying for a course that’s 
different from your initial choices, it’s a good idea to contact the university or college. 
Explain to them you’ve changed your mind and offer to send them a revised personal 
statement. 
 
If I accept a place in Extra, can I decline it and go into Clearing later? 
By accepting an offer in Extra you’re making a commitment to that university or 
college and you’ll be placed with them if you meet the conditions of their offer. If you 
don’t meet the conditions of their offer, you will automatically become eligible for 
Clearing. 
 
I only made four choices because I applied for medicine, dentistry, 
veterinary medicine or veterinary science courses, and I’ve been 
unsuccessful with all of them. How can I use Extra as I haven’t used all five 
choices? 
As you have not used five choices, you can’t normally use Extra at this stage. 
However, if you’ve been unsuccessful at your four medicine, dentistry, veterinary 
medicine or veterinary science choices, and you have seen a vacancy in Extra for one 
of these subjects, contact the university to check if there are still places. If the 
university confirms there are vacancies and that they’re willing to consider your 
application, please telephone our contact centre on 0371 468 0 468 for advice. 
  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  STUDENT FINANCE

  
    

  
  

  
 
It’s time for learners going to uni or 
college in 2018/19 to apply for student 
finance! 
Follow the easy steps below, from 
Student Finance England, to make sure 
you get your money in time for the start 
of your course. 

  

Register online  
The quickest and easiest way to apply is online at http://www.gov.uk/studentfinance
 
Fill in the application 
You don’t need a confirmed place at university. You can apply using your first choice 
of course and change the details online later if you need to. 
  

 

  MEET THE PEOPLE

    

  
  

 This Month's Meet the People "volunteer" 
is Janet Preece. 
 
Janet has been a tutor for Biology and 
Chemistry at 
DistanceLearningCentre.com since 2014; 
becoming Curriculum leader for Level 3 
Chemistry and Physics in 2017. 
 
Janet has a BSc (Hons) degree in Marine 
Biology from Bangor University and a 
Post Graduate Certificate in Education 
(Biology with Science and Technology). 
She is an experienced FE lecturer having 
worked in a number of colleges and 
teaching on a range of courses from 
GCSE to degree level including Access to 
HE and Level 2 IT. 

  

From the May 2017 newsletter, you may remember, Janet has a keen interest in 
bee-keeping and is a committee member at her local bee-keeping association. 
 
Her other passion is travelling. She has visited a number of cities in Europe such as 
Berlin, Paris, Rome and Florence (the picture above being taken on the Ponte Vecchio 
bridge), she also went to the Canadian Rockies last year. A few years ago she was 

 



very adventurous and travelled around Australia and New Zealand completing a 
tandem skydive, white water rafting and of course, wine tasting! 
  

  DISTANCELEARNINGCENTRE.COM ALUMNI 

    

  
  

 We are pleased to bring to you another 
inspiring story from the 
DistanceLearningCentre.com Alumni. 
 
Katie Dutton completed her Access to HE 
Diploma in Nursing with 
DistanceLearningCentre.com and was one 
of our Fab 5 winners in 2016. She is now 
in her second year as a nursing student 
at De Montfort University. 
 
Back in September 2017, her 
experiences learning to care for refugees 
in Berlin, was featured in an article 
published in the Nursing Standards 
publication and highlighted on the De 
Montfort University website.  
 
At the time she told us that "The trip 
really inspired me as a nursing student 
and I encourage other learners 
to take advantage of international 
experience, if you get the opportunity." 

  

We have just been contacted again by Katie with the extremely exciting news that 
she has now been selected as a finalist in the 2018 Student Nursing Times Awards 
for Most Inspirational Student Nurse of the Year.  
 
"I couldn’t have got there without your course and support so thank you very 
much!!" 
 
We are sure you will join all of us at DistanceLearningCentre.com to congratulate 
Katie on this achievement and wish her the very best of luck when the winners of the 
awards are announced in April 2018. 
  

 

  

 


